
 
 

 
A G E N D A  

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
October 06, 2022 at 10:00 AM 

 
Call to Order 

Approval of Minutes 

1. Minutes, September 28, 2022 

Old Business 

2. Water/Sewer Utility Rates 

New Business 

City Manager Comments 

Adjournment 

 



Finance Committee, Minutes, September 22, 2022 

 

Shawn Gillen called the meeting to order at 10:00AM, September 

28, 2022.  Those in attendance were Michelle Owens, Assistant City 

Manager; Jen Amerell, Finance Director; and Monty Parks and 

Brian West, Councilmembers. 

Monty Parks made a motion to approve the minutes.  Michelle 

Owens second.  Vote was unanimous. 

New Business   

 Water/Sewer Rate:  Motels and Hotels.  Ms. Amerell 

made reference to the memorandum included in the packet 

before them.  Some of the hotels/motels on the Island are 

requesting to have a fixed rate set, at the lowest tier ($6.40).  

The system is set, the higher usage – the higher the rate.  

According to her calculations there is approximately $60,000 

in lost revenue each year.  She continued, it is Staff’s 

recommendation and is consistent with the last meeting as 

not to make any change to the rate structure.  Dr. Gillen asked 

the Committee is this is the recommendation they would like 

to take to Mayor and Council.  Mr. Parks confirmed.  Dr. 

Gillen stated the consideration has not been taken lightly.  He 

confirmed with Ms. Amerell, 16M gallons of water went 

unpaid when the 3,000 gallon free water was in place for the 

year.  If there is to be a carve-out, it will open the door to 

similar property types.    Dr. West asked Ms. Amerell what the 

increase was for these properties.  Ms. Amerell responded, 

some saw an increase of 100% or even 200% but you need to 

focus of the 3,000 gallon free water.  The properties that had 

such a discount, due to the gallon waiver, is why they saw the 

increase.  Dr. Gillen confirmed.  Mr. Patel approached the 



Committee.  Mr. Patel manages five hotels on the Island and 

is also a resident.  He stated he experienced a 400% increase 

in the bill.  Mr. Patel expressed his concerns with not being 

able to offset the water bill with increase rates as occupancy is 

not that high.   Mr. Parks asked Mr. Patel if he has spoken with 

other owners/managers regarding the rate increase.  Mr. Patel 

confirmed and they are experiencing the same occupancy 

numbers.  Ms. Amerell stated the hotel/motel revenue is 

currently up.  Mr. Patel asked for an appropriate amount to be 

charged.  There was a discussion regarding one meter for the 

individual property rather than a meter for each unit.  If there 

were a meter for each unit, the rate would be lower.  Mr. Parks 

discussed the possibility of installing individual meters for 

units within the property.  This would significantly lower the 

bill as there are some units that go unrented, therefore water 

would be charged at the base rate.  Dr. Gillen asked Ms. 

Amerell’s thoughts.  Ms. Amerell stated financially it would be 

ok but she is not sure regarding the implementation.  Mr. 

Patel asked the Committee to phase in the increase and in 

addition, install meters for each unit; implement a special 

rate; and phasing in to the new structure.  Mr. Patel confirmed 

and asked the consideration of the phase in to the new 

structure.  He also asked the City to calculate the total bill, 

divide by the number of rooms, apply the usage rate, and bill 

accordingly.  This will put their cost much lower.  Dr. Gillen 

stated the recommendation of the Committee is to send to 

Mayor and Council for their determination.  Mr. Patel stated 

the business owners are not asking for free water, just to billed 

appropriately.  Mr. Parks recommended Dr. Gillen go back to 

staff with the possibility of installing separate meters for each 

unit and if a workshop is needed, schedule.  Dr. Gillen will 

schedule a special Finance Committee meeting to further 

discuss.   



 Close of 2022.  Ms. Amerell stated the Finance Department 

is in the initial stages of year-end close as the audit is coming 

up.  She is not expecting any significant changes.  As to the 

general fund, they are expecting a $2.5M surplus.  This is due 

things such as parking and sales tax revenue over budget.  Ms. 

Amerell confirmed the City has sufficient revenue to sustain a 

major storm to cover expenses.  She stated a Fund Balance  

Policy will be coming before the Committee for their 

recommendations.   

Being there was no further discussion; Monty Parks made a 

motion to adjourn.  Brian West seconded.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

Jan LeViner, MMC 

City Clerk 
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